

## Golcar Lily Day Meeting 21<sup>st</sup> January 2019

Apologies	Philip Houlton, Craig Ellis, Soo Ellis, Hillary Richards, Anne Lord.
Attending	Sue Starr, Marion Hall, Barbara Armitage, Sue Stainton, Sara-Jane Poshill, John Broadbent, Mark Evans, Sara Evans, Louise Houlton, Susan Whitwam, Lynne Knight, Simon Crook
Matters Arising	
Co-Op	donations as mentioned at the last meeting. Card holders need to log on and state which of the causes they are choosing for their donations. Must click the button for Golcar Lily Day.
Lions	Have been in touch to give Golcar Lily £250, but it must be spent on something that they can put into records. Soo Ellis suggested potentially a big notice board on the corner of the Co-Op. This would be a permanent fixture for Golcar. Lions could potentially have their names on it somewhere. Suggested a very nice cultural feature of the village. Other ideas to be brought forward for the next meeting to be discussed.
Bins	Soo Ellis has attempted to gain bins for the event day for around the village to help in clean-up operation. This has been unsuccessful and as such permission has been granted by the committee for bins to be bought in. Soo to source stackable options in order to be able to store at Scouts for use in future events.
Licenses	All in place and granted, barring the highways for the road closure on the day but this is on the way and is about to be sorted.
Theme	For this year the theme of “Heroes” can spread to Firemen/Police/ Ambulance service. It has been suggested that the Mountain Rescue are coming to GLD and may be joining in with the procession from the Rose and Crown.
Procession	Mountain Rescue, Morris Dancers (TBC), Local children in Fancy dress. Potentially the Classic Cars – Mark to message to see if they are available this year.
Fun Run	Needing someone to organise it. Mark suggested putting something on the Facebook group to see if there were any takers for the job. By the end of the meeting this message had had a reply from Juliette Grace who expressed an interest in at least giving the organisation a go.

Knitting To be out to decorate the village again this year. Needs an announcement not to get it going. Mark to put up on Facebook and Sue W to contact schools for their knitting groups and various knitting groups in Golcar to get involved.

Needed Announcers – maybe needed to properly direct members of the public to the various entertainments going on during the day. Again by the end of the meeting Mark Evans had managed to get in touch with an entertainer to do some announcing for the event - £150.00 for expenses and time.  
Bus drivers – need to start a drive for recruitment for next year.

Venues Library – with a facepainter – Sue Starr to contact and check  
Providence is good  
Museum is good  
Scout Hut is a yes, field organised as far as we know  
Scape, Baptist and Parkwood is a no. However, we need to check Scape car park and park and ride.  
St. Johns – Simon suggested that what was going on in the church last year felt quite remote – and wondered if something could be put in between the main village and St. John’s to get people into that part of the village. Louise suggested that the “Superhero Hunt” could have a couple of stations in the church yard/ Maybe on in the church itself.  
It has also been suggested that the Vicarage lawn could be used for various activities on event day. Beer tent/ BBQ/ Parking for the classic cars – or cars of the organisers who are going to be there for the full day.

Entertainment Holme Valley mountain rescue  
Tractor with trailer rides – needs to be confirmed.  
Normannis – Louise has messaged the organising officers with details for invoice and coming event prices but needs to poke them again for a reminder.  
Punch and Judy – Sue W to check with him again.  
John to talk to Morris dancers for their entertainment – still awaiting confirmation.  
Circus skills – Sue S to contact again.  
Belly dancers – votes for yes. Want to do it – Mark to contact with confirmation of time.  
Drama group performing at the Prov at 1pm, potential for them to do something else up at the village.  
Maypole dancing – yes.  
Kirklees music – Margaret to sort for near the museum.  
Joh suggested magician/ street magic for in and around the village. Searching – Lynn knows of a potential.  
Other suggestions – African drumming/ drumming groups as something different.  
Hand bell ringers, and getting the dog grooming parlour to get involved with “Pooch pampering”/ Dog Show.

Maps Craig to do 2 page flyer as per last year.

Music Sorted by Margaret.

AOB: Wanted page for announcers/clearers to be put up on facebook.  
Environment group to potentially help with clearing.  
Golcar Sing – Sue and Margaret to sort.  
Clearing away – stall owners to be warned if it's not cleared away this year, next year a deposit will be needed for the stalls.  
Marion will need help on the event day at 6am as this is when the stalls arrive at Town End.  
Mayor is coming for 11 o'clock.  
Rising Sun and Commercial pub need to be contacted again.  
There is a Beetle Drive on the 23<sup>rd</sup> February at the Providence.

Next Meetings: Monday 11<sup>th</sup> February 2019 at the Rose and Crown  
Tuesday 12<sup>th</sup> March 2019.